Quantitative Imaging Biomarkers Alliance – Radiology Informatics Committee
(QIBA-RIC) Informatics Task Force

February 3, 2012, 11 am CST

Draft Call Summary

Participants:

Kathy Andriole, PhD (chair)
Andrew Buckler, MS

Bradley Erickson, MD, PhD

Ross Filice, MD

Paul Kinahan, PhD

Daniel Sullivan, MD

James Voyvodic, PhD

Maureen White, MS, MD, MBA
RSNA Staff:

Fiona Miller

Chris Carr

Joe Koudelik

Joan McMillen

Absent:

Rick Avila, MS

Enrique Aviles
David Clunie, MBBS
Dmitry Goldgof, PhD

Michael McNitt-Gray, PhD

Eliot Siegel, MD

· Review  proposal for RIC Meeting: 

· Two document s are being prepared – but it may be best to merge these into one document.
· The lengthier overview of QIBA-RIC activities to date prepared by Dr Andriole, and the more detailed proposal document prepared by Dr. Clunie, will be available to RIC members, and concepts introduced via a Powerpoint slide presentation.  A one-hour time slot is allotted for this committee.  Dr. Arenson is the Board Liaison for technologies who would then bring our committee request as vetted by the RIC, to the RSNA Board of Directors for approval.
· Dr. Andriole will reach out to Dr. Clunie for any necessary clarifications, e.g., re: “secondary re-use” of acquired images and metadata, as mentioned in the goals.

· Primary recommendation is to start from the MIDAS infrastructure, with enhancement to this and possible future modifications to make extensible to other archive applications.
· Future management of the warehouse will be discussed at the RIC; RSNA IT Department (in-house) proposed due to strong resource-base
· Subcontracting project work to support sections of the warehouse was suggested

· Dr. Andriole would like to include some specific use case examples from each of the QIBA Technical Committees to be included in the detailed RIC report as a placeholder
· RSNA staff will request a 2 or 3- sentence description from the TC co-chairs

· It was suggested that the GOAL section should include something about the potential for use of donated data extraction algorithms integrated into the warehouse as they are developed.
· It was noted that the warehouse is also needed to store data currently being solicited from pharmaceutical companies to support the QIBA qualification process as a high priority
· Data from QIBA Technical Committees needed to showcase this warehouse at RSNA 2012; DCE-MRI, FDG-PET and CT Volumetry already have data available
· It was decided that the details included by Dr. Clunie in the Proposal Section of the document should be considered as example language, not statements of decision

· Wordsmithing over “demonstration”, “pilot” and “implementation” discussed

· Next Steps:

· If approved by the RIC, a pro-forma report will be submitted to the RSNA Board.

· Option for RIC to consider include:

· Recommending using an instantiation of  MIDAS on the RSNA server for a demonstration/implementation project with subsequent enhancement (lower cost but higher risk of “throw-away” work/software)
· Recommending an RSNA-developed (higher cost but tailored to specific needs)
· Offering the Board a choice of direction – this will be discussed at the RIC
· Whatever choice is made, the Board may need to understand the long-term resources (5+ years) that will be required for development and support
· Level of RSNA involvement could be decreased if a community approach to code and software development is pursued

Next QIBA/RIC Task Force call TBD
